
Dear OSES Family Members, 

 

Report cards went home on October 13th.  Please be sure to return 

your signed AOR to your student’s teacher by Friday, October 21st. 

 

OSES now offer free online payments! Parents can now make online 

payments for most school expenses online with SchoolPay. These items 

include after school care fees, club fees, field trips, class fees, student 

fees, and more! Check out Pages 12 & 13 for more details and how to 

sign up today. 

 

Picture retake day is Monday, October 17th. Any student who was ab-

sent on picture day, or who would like to purchase pictures, will be 

photographed on this day. 

 

The first Math League tournament is Saturday, October 22nd. We wish 

those student’s on our math team good luck. We are proud to have 

them represent OSES. 

 

Red Ribbon Week is October 24th-October 28th . A list of daily and 

weekly events will be coming soon! 

 

Mad Science Night is Thursday, October 27th.  Mark your calendars for 

this spooky, fun, science night. 

 

We hope you enjoy your long weekend and look forward to seeing 

your student on Monday.  

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Singleton 

Principal 

Principal’s Corner 
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on 3D shapes. Ms. 

Menoff's and Ms. 

McGee's classes finished 

up their unit on num-

bers to 120. All classes 

have been working on 

story elements in read-

ing, by identifying the 

characters, setting, main 

It's been another busy 

week in Kindergarten! 

Classes picked up right 

where they left off last 

week and have been 

working hard to catch 

up. Ms. Haecherl's and 

Ms. Yamnitz's classes 

finished up their unit 

Kindergarten 

idea, and supporting de-

tails. We were glad to 

see everyone back and 

safe after the storm. 

Please remember to 

send back your child's 

AOR to their classroom 

teacher as soon as pos-

sible!  

World With Kindness, and 

made bookmarks for each 

other which explain what 

the word kindness means 

to them. 

 

Last week, we attended 

our 1st field trip to the 

Fort Christmas Farm- the 

kids saw chickens, learned 

about parts of an egg, sat 

on tractors, pet horses, 

and learned about the 

Florida Aquifer- Water is 

life and so is LEARNING!   

 

Big THANK YOU to all the 

3rd grade parents who 

helped assist with any 

event listed. We couldn't 

do it without YOU! 

The classes enjoyed 

learning about and cele-

brating Hispanic Heritage. 

Congrats to Mrs. Silvares 

for winning door deco-

rating contest. We are 

fortunate to be at a 

school that celebrates di-

versity! 

 

Ms. Kish and Mrs. Mur-

phee have combined their 

classes once a week to 

support the school-wide 

character ed program, 

2nd Step!  Their classes 

watched, Color the 

3rd Grade 
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  1st Grade 
unit, and read and wrote 

words with ph and sh 

sounds. They also practiced 

reading skills of inferring and 

identifying rhyme scheme 

within a poem. For Math, 

they continued practicing 2-

digit addition with regroup-

ing. 

 

Mrs. Ortiz's class read and 

wrote words with ph and ck 

and practiced retelling sto-

ries. In Math, they continued 

practicing greater than, less 

than and equal too. 

Ms. Strickland's class fin-

ished their unit from last 

week practicing retelling 

story elements, and read 

and wrote words with 

tricky Y. In Math, they re-

viewed addition and sub-

traction strategies and fact 

families. They also celebrat-

ed Pumpkin Day by study-

ing the life cycle of a pump-

kin, making pumpkin 

playdoh, and looking inside 

a pumpkin to count the 

seeds. 

What a week for 1st 

Grade! All of classes 

worked so hard even 

through the heat in our 

rooms. In Science, all of 

our classes learned about 

telescopes and magnifying 

glasses making objects look 

bigger. In Social Studies, we 

talked about need and 

wants and why we make 

choices. 

 

Ms. Swank's and Ms. An-

derson's classes finished 

their animal adaptations 

Here are pictures of Ms. Strickland's students making their pumpkin playdoh! 
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  2nd Grade 
were a cup of lemonade 

(liquid) and a spoonful of bak-

ing soda (solid). The reaction 

between created a gas! In 

math, Mrs. Bonnell's class is 

learning about doubles and 

practicing basic addition and 

subtraction. In reading, they 

are learning about different ani-

mal features that help them 

survive. 

 

Congratulations to all of the 

students who met their AR 

goal for September! Students 

had a blast last Friday at the AR 

Celebration! Students who met 

their goal chose between visit-

ing a movie room where they 

watched a movie and enjoyed 

a snack, a home electronics 

room where they played on 

electronic devices with their 

friends, and a science room 

where they made and played 

with slime. Two of our sec-

ond grade classes had every 

student meet their goal! Our 

new recording period began 

on September 29th and ends 

on October 25th. We would 

love for every second grader 

to reach their goal this re-

cording period! Log on to-

night to take check your 

points and take a quiz!   

Mrs. Bonnell's class is learning 

about the different types of 

precipitation and evaporation 

in science! They have a week-

long experiment of a covered 

cup of water and an uncov-

ered cup of water, and they 

are testing their hypotheses 

to see which one will have 

less water in it due to evapo-

ration on Friday. They also 

did an experiment of quickly 

turning a liquid into a gas, also 

an example of evaporation. 

The materials the class used 
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4th Grade 
 

In the classroom: Mrs. Ander-

son’s class was introduced to 

division this week. They are 

learning how to use models 

and math manipulatives to di-

vide. They have also begun 

their novel study of Matilda. 

Ms. Hurley’s class just complet-

ed their unit 2 math test and 

are now starting their division 

unit as well. They had fun re-

viewing for their science test 

using Kahoot also. They are 

continuing their whole class 

read aloud of “Out of My 

Mind” and still working on 

their small group novel stud-

ies. Ms. Thomas’ class just 

finished their Division Math 

Projects while Ms. Charda-

voyne and Ms. Hurley’s clas-

ses completed the Everyday 

Arrays Project.  

 

STEM Fair Projects are right 

around the corner so don’t 

forget to start thinking about 

what project you want to 

work on! 

Fourth grade had an awe-

some time on our first field 

trip to F.A.R.M. Days at Fort 

Christmas. We would like to 

thank all of our parents that 

chaperoned for helping us in 

the sweltering heat! You are 

very appreciated.  
 

Our next field trip is to St. 

Augustine on November 4th. 

Student money and forms are 

due Monday, October 17th. 

Please be sure to send those 

forms in so we can proceed 

with figuring out our chaper-

one situation. 
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5th Grade 

their peers through models, 

PowerPoint presentations, 

posters, and reports. Mrs. Hi-

att’s class has been partici-

pating in The Pulsera Project, 

selling bracelets and bags 

handmade by Nicaraguan arti-

sans. Over $900 has been 

raised thus far, which will help 

fund education and housing for 

families in Nicaragua. This 

has been a great way for our 

students at OSES to learn and 

become more aware and ap-

preciative of how fortunate 

we all are while also building 

compassion in their hearts to 

those in need.  

Mrs. Culverwell's and Ms. Far-

rell's class have been learning 

about our solar system. They 

analyzed documents and 

used evidence to support 

claims on whether or not 

Pluto should be considered a 

planet anymore. They also 

have been researching and 

learning in depth about the 8 

planets. Students were given 

freedom in their creations for 

the projects. Many students 

presented their findings to 
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Specials: Physical Education 

This week in P.E. students con-

tinued their physical fitness 

testing.  They strived to get 

National or Presidential status 

with the Shuttle Run and the 

Sit N’ Reach box. 

The students did a great job at 

cheering their classmates on and 

had fun competing to get the 

best score! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

9 10 

Pizza 

Money 

Due! 

11 

Pizza Day! 

 

 

12 

 

 

 

13 

End of First 

Quarter 
 

1st Quarter 

Report Cards 

14 

No 

School! 

15 

16 17 

Pizza  

Money Due! 

Picture Retakes 

Beginning of 

2nd Quarter 

18 

Pizza Day! 

 

19 

 

20 

 

 

“Make Your 

Own” Hat 

Contest! 

21 

Dress Down 

for Breast 

Cancer 

Awareness! 
$3 Donation 

22 

Math 

League 

Competi-

tion 

23 24 25 

Visit from 

Fire Dept. 

26 

Visit From 

Police Dept. 

27 

 

 

 

Mad Science 

Night 

28 

Storm Make-

Up Day 

 

29 

OCTOBER 2016 
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Congratulations go out to Ethan Blitch-Yee for winning 

our first Uno Club Competition of the year! He made it 

through four rounds against many very determined 

players and came out on top! Good Job and enjoy your 

prize! 
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Kindergarten: 

Jeremiah Jeffries 

Carlos Hakemer-Fernandez 

Laiylah Rahaman 

Cade Fleming 

Second Grade: 

Kiziah George 

Azaan Mithani 

John Ferguson 

Aaron Oloufa 

Third Grade: 

Shivali Banangada  

Faith Tucker 

Haadiyah Mohamed 

Minh-Khoi Nguyen 

Fourth Grade: 

Alexander Forbes 

Arianna Jenkins 

Michael Collins 

Aarya Patel 

Fifth Grade: 

Chhavi Pokharna  

Sushama Gadiyaram 

Pragna Talluri 

Chetna Gandhi 

First Grade: 

Anya Amin 

Rebeca Rither 

Keerthana Nair 

Aarika Rao 

Congratulations to the following students who were chosen as the 

“Character of the Month”: 
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See next page for more details. 
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3-5 

K-2 
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Turn in those Box Tops! 

Earn Money for our School and… 

 a Party for your Class! 

 
How does it work? 

 
Cut out the Box Tops from products that you buy. 

Turn in your Box Tops to your Teacher or put them in the Collection Box at the 

front desk. The Box Tops can be on a collection sheet or in an envelope or baggie.             

 Make sure to label your donation with your teacher’s name so that your class gets 

credit for your donation. 

The class with the most Box Tops at the end of each semester will earn a party 

courtesy of the OSES PVO! 
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Lunch Menu: October 


